
   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                  SELECTMEN 

         MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 28, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profaizer. Jay Croteau will be absent November 11, 2024. 

Robin Snow of 302 Pond Road  was issued building permit #1688 for an Alaskan slab. Permit fee of 

#25.00 due. 

Stev Goldsmith reporred change from Cushings to JKS. 

Steve Goldsmith signed and sent Certificate of Completion to Joe Vitale. 

ZBA appeal for Tree Agents LLC scheduled for Wednesday  November 13, 2024 at 7:00 P.M at the 

townhall. 

Carol Lothrop and Lesley Johnson requested 2024 conservation dues of $250.00 to be paid from 

Conservation Budget. Also requested the transfer of $5000.00 appropriated in the town budget for the 

Conservation Committee to be transferred to the Conservation Fund. Discussed how to add additional 

$5000.00 appropriately for the 2025 budget as well as best practices for grant applications and 

acceptance of funds.  

Signed minutes sent to Terry Clark at Cheshire Community Power.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

No specific date for Hallwood Drive paving.  

The Town of Surry received $142.30 from the Russel Huntley design for Mark Gross/ Bergevin subdivision 

for expenses.  Reimbursement of Laura Barrett for $87.12 for mailing costs.  

Wetland complaint for Kelley Ballou of 248 Rt 12 A. John Davis will submit complaint to DES.  

John Davis completed Health officer training.  

No progress on Lower Pond Rd culvert.  

The selectmen signed the election warrant for the town clerk and one to post next to the sample ballot. 

Sample ballot on website. 

Zak Payne submitted his invoice with no reductions per Steve Goldsmith.  

Discussed Morton salt contract. No quote from Cargill for comparison.  

Discussed calendar agenda for November.  

Discussion of RSA 674:18-A Local body to make changes to the ZBA. Decision of no action at this time.  

Discussed tax rate breakdown of use of overlay and undesignated fund balance to reduce rate.  



Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

accepted the minutes.  

Ron Profaizer will work on the safety deposit box at the Bank of America to close the box and to drill if 

necessary to remove the contents.  

Check #470 in the amount of $112.50 from N. Whitney for cemetary plot Sec F:N sent to Trustee of Trust 

Funds. 

The Townof Surry received a  copy of wetlands permit for Earl Anderson for replacement of the overflow 

pipe on his pond.  

Voting will be open from 11:00 A.M. to 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday November 5, 2024 at the townhall. All the 

selectmen will be in attendance.  

Telephone is currently out and Consolidated needs to be contacted.  

Town Meeting Date 2025 March 13, 2025.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to adjourn. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 


